April 27,2022 Wilmington Town Board Work Session

Present Supervisor Roy Holzer Dept. Supervisor Darin Forbes Councilperson Tina Terry-Preston

Councilperson Tim Follos Missing Councilperson Paula McGreevy

Also present, Louis Adragna Highway Superintendent, Town Clerk Dawn Stevens, Max Eaton, Laura Hooker, Michelle Preston

This was an informational meeting, and no resolutions were made. Meeting started at 4:00 pm and ended at 4:30 pm.

- Tim Follos gave a report on his discussion with Lisa at Elan Planning, she will be getting back to the Board with recommendations for changes to the current zoning rules.
- Supervisor Holzer stated the pavilion fund is growing nicely, the town Thanks all to that donated.
 The surveying of the property is the next step. It was decided that the Supervisor should move ahead in contacting local surveyors.
- Solar power was also discussed, the board will look at this prospect for the pavilion and the town Highway Garage.
- The house owned by the Estate of Peggy Grant was discussed, the power is still on in the home and there is now an odor coming from the building. Legal options will be looked at.
- The town is still waiting on the remainder of the Dam Grant. It is held up in Albany, but the Board is still hopeful it will be settled.
- The Homestead Housing Project is moving forward, and six more test holes are being drilled. It is hoped that six residences will be able to be built.
- The town has hired one lifeguard and is hoping to find two more people to fill the remaining part-time positions.
- The new Highway truck should be delivered in about three weeks if there are no further supply issues.

Respectfully Summitted by

Dawn Stevens Townclerk/Taxcollector